LAWIS MINUTES – 8/11/99

· The Los Alamos Women in Science Steering Committee met in Otowi Side Room C on Wednesday, August 11th 1999 at 7:00a.m.  Committee members present were Amy Anderson, Mary S. Campbell, Susana Delano, Huyen Dinh, Ann Mauzy, and Angelique Neuman.  Members absent were Janie Enter, Cass Mason, Alexine Salazar, and Trish Wright.

· Minutes:  The minutes from the 7/14/99 meeting were reviewed.  Angelique moved to approve the minutes.  Huyen seconded.  Amy will send the approved minutes to Tinka Gammel for inclusion on the LAWIS Web-site.

· Treasurer’s Report:  Mary received the books from Ginger and they have been audited.  Check #534 from the state organization was not found.  Angelique said the check is being reissued.  Angelique said she would check with Margo, who attended the state meeting in August, to see if Claudia gave Margo the check.

· Logo Contest:  Susana said she was unable to create a poster from the Word file she received.  Susana said she would try to have a poster ready to post around town by late August, after students have returned to school.

· Mentoring:  We talked about options for an electronic format for the mentoring program.  We decided a Web-site would be better than a list server.  Tinka Gammel gave Mary the name of a contact person, Tara McLaughlin, from the American Physics Society who could help us get a mentoring program going. Tara can be reached at tara@aps.org or wiphys@aps.org.  Mary said she has the name of a LANL student, Dawn Chitwood, who is interested helping to get the mentoring program going.   Mary will schedule a meeting for the mentoring subcommittee.     

· Newsletter:  Angelique said she is planning to have the next newsletter out by the end of August.  Angelique will contact Lynda Towers to get the current versions of the annual meeting call for papers and registration form to include in the newsletter. 

· State Board Meeting:  Angelique provided the following information from the August NMNWSE meeting:  Wyona Turner reported that there are currently 102 members.  Karen Saenz reported that we have received three thank you notes from Science Fair winners.  They are:  Andrea Cora, Elizabeth Fernandez, and Christin Carr.  There was some discussion about inviting these girls to the Annual Meeting.  They also mentioned that the check we keep discussing still hasn’t been cashed (Claudia did not attend the meeting so I’m sure she didn’t get to mention that I requested a new one be cut). 

· Lunchtime Talks:  Huyen said the July talk by Angelique and the July panel discussion were both well attended and well received.  The next talk, scheduled for September 22nd, will be a slide show presentation by Cheryl Rofer titled, “Travels in Astonia”.  Huyen said she has talks scheduled through November and she is open to suggestions for other talks.   Huyen has a commitment from Judith Kaye to facilitate a discussion on a professional development topic, the difficulty many women have of speaking out in meetings, particularly where the majority of the attendees are men.   

· Annual Meeting:  Ann said the conference speakers have all been selected.  Jill Ryan will talk about stress on Friday night.  On Saturday noon, Earle Marie Hanson will give a talk titled, “Stockpile Stewardship, Then and Now”.  Saturday evening Jody Shephard will give an interpretation of a historical women scientist.  Jody will give Ann the title by September 1st.  

· Bylaws:  Mary said she is still searching for a copy of the current bylaws.  The most recent copy Mary has is from 1994.  Anyone with a more current copy of the bylaws should get a copy to Mary.  Mary is looking for information about a timeline on putting together a nominating committee for new LAWIS steering committee members.

· Chapter Picnic:  Discussion about holding a summer picnic.  We agreed to meet next Wednesday, August 18th at 7:30a.m.for further discussion about plans for a summer picnic.  Mary will send an e-mail to the steering committee members about this special meeting.   Mary is also trying to find a weekend to invite the steering committee and possibly the entire chapter to her ranch in Dixon for apple and chile picking. 

The next regular meeting of the LAWIS steering committee will be held on Wednesday,

September 8th at 7:00a.m.  Huyen moved to adjourn the meeting.  Susana seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:05a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Anderson 
